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WOLSELEY CAR CLUB NEW ZEALAND INC
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Put it out there! Ivan McCutcheon'’s 6/80 fronts up at a recent club
From right is Ivan, Steve Finch, and Andrew Thompson.
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To promote interest in Wolseley vehicles.
To arrange social functions for the purpose of promoting the objectives of the club.
To promote and encourage the efficient maintenance of members' vehicles.
To render technical assistance to members.
To produce a newsletter regularly as a vehicle for the exchange of owners experience,
technical information, the sale and exchange of cars and spare parts, or any other
matters of interest to members.
To maintain a library of information on the history, maintenance, repair and
modification of Wolseley cars, to be available to members.
To maintain a central register and stock of spares which may be established to assist

members.
HOW TO CONTACT US:

National President: National Secretary:

Gordon Duthie Bill Obers (Kathy)

13 Maryport Street 154 Ross Street

Lawrence, Otago 9532 Invercargill 9410

Ph 03 485 9543, Fax 03 485 9053 Phone 03 215 9765 (hm) 0274 321 776 (mobile)
email gbduthie@xtra.co.nz email obers@southnet.co.nz

Auckland: Waikato/Bay of Plenty: Manawatu:

Noeline Billing (Paul) Stephen & Janice Belcher Michelle Thompson (Andrew)
P O Box 23-393 6 Bristol Ave, Brookfield 3 Neptune Street

Hunters Corner Tauranga 3110 Danniverke 3910

Manukau 2155 email sabelcher@value.net.nz email: bellaprints@inspire.co.nz
Email nbilling@ihug.co.nz  Phone 07 576 3773 Phone 06 374-88430

Phone (09) 278 3944

Nelson/Marlborough: Christchurch: Southern Region:

Bryan Stansbury (Gaylene) Allan Francis (Betty) Gordon Duthie (Beryl)

113 Whitby Road 19 Richard Seddon Drive 13 Maryport Street

Wakefield, Nelson Northwood, Christchurch 8051 Lawrence, Otago 9532

Phone (03) 541 8255 Phone (03) 323 7559 Ph 03 485 9543, Fax 03 485 9053
stansburys@clear.net.nz Email allan.betty@xtra.co.nz email gbduthie@xtra.co.nz

National Spare Parts Enquiries: All Newsletter Enquiries:

If unable to be handled by your local Send to: Colin Hey (Jenny)

Branch, contact: Ray Willoughby (Wendy) 5 Bygrave Place

14 Leander Street, Christchurch 8052 Christchurch 8053

Phone (03) 352 9016 Phone (03) 359 8737

Email: kitty.willo@xtra.co.nz email: Colin.Hey@strongerchch.co.nz

Disclaimer: The views and opinions in this publication are personal to the authors, and not necessarily the official views of the
Wolseley Car Club of NZ Inc.
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PATERSON BROTHERS

TYRE SERVICES

Yes, we are still trading — we’re on the edge of the Red Zone at
196 Worcester Street, just East of Latimer Square,
Christchurch.

Phone (03) 365-0876 Fax (03) 365-0875

Our building is waiting for a re-build, but we are up and running again.
Show me your Wolseley Club Car Membership Card
when discussing your tyre needs. | will still go out of my way to ensure your
vehicle is fitted with the correct tyres that suit your type of driving.

For your classic Wolseley or your modern car or 4WD, check
with us at Paterson Bros.
Instant and quality service assured, with competitive prices guaranteed.

Lindsay Patterson.




EDITOR’S STUFF

I’ve received lots of favourable feedback
from the last newsletter, which of course
was a National Rally special edition. Most
of the comments related to the central four
pages which were printed in colour — a first
time ever for the Wolseley Word. Although
it looked pretty good, it cost 40% more to
print the newsletter that way, so it will take a
special event before we do that again.
Fortunately we have some surplus in our
printing budget this year because there have
been fewer monthly editions printed. This,
however, is a good opportunity to remind everyone that we can send you the newsletter
electronically now (by email), which means you will not only probably get it before it
arrives in your letterbox, but you will also get it in full colour — every photo on every
page! Just because we can send it to you that way now, does not mean that we will stop
sending out hard copies, so if you would like it sent by email as well, please let your
branch secretary know and it will be arranged! Just be aware though that if you don’t yet
have a broadband connection it will take a while to download.

| was passing through central Christchurch a couple of weeks ago, and stopped off at the
building I used to work in to see
how the demolition was
progressing. The photo below
shows what | found, and on a
return trip last week after the
Dawn Parade on Anzac Day |
found nothing but an empty lot. It
seems hard to believe that this was
the place where | was happily
working just over 12 months ago.
While there are still lots of
demolitions going on around the
CBD, there are a few rebuilds now
underway with many more lots
now fenced off as though
something is going to happen soon.
It’s good to see this happening, as it marks a new phase for our battered city, and provides
a bit of hope that things will get better soon and that the rebuild is gaining some traction. |
guess it’s a bit like restoring a badly battered car — getting rid of the broken parts and
decay, and then adding new parts and restoring what’s not completely stuffed so that it’s
once again fit for purpose. I’m convinced that I’ll never see the city again in a way that
resembles what it was like before 2010, but I’m sure it will return in a better, brighter and
more modern form that will more than compensate for what we’ve lost.




Editor’s Stuff - continued

Speaking of Anzac Day, | was standing in Cranmer Square with about 10,000 other people
at the Dawn Service, and it suddenly occurred to me that some of my cars were around at
the time when the Anzacs were storming Gallipoli and later Normanby. There were of
course no WW1 veterans present at the service, and only a very few from WW?2, so it is
somewhat sobering to think that the machinery they saw coming onto the market brand-
new in their lifetimes is still around nowadays and still being enjoyed by people, albeit in a
different way. | also thought briefly about the Wartime effort put in by the workers at the
Wolseley factories, and how that contributed in more than a tangible way towards the
freedom and lifestyle we can enjoy today. We have plenty to be thankful for, even if we
were remembering those who had fallen during the wars, whilst standing in the middle of a
city full of empty lots and demolished buildings. We could even hear a hydraulic concrete
breaker operating in the background as the bugle played the Last Post — no one seemed to
mind that someone had chosen to carry on working to improve the city, even though it was
Anzac Day.

Lest we forget Wolseleys’ contribution to the WW1 effort.

On the home front, some more progress has been made over the last month on both the
Veteran Wolseley, and on Matthew’s 1500. Unfortunately not a lot is now needed on
either to get them back on the road, but we really need to concentrate more on one at a
time and make real progress, rather than trying to do smaller bits on both. We recently had
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Editor’s Stuff - continued

a good few hours on the 1500 sorting out the wiring for the electric radiator fan we’ve
added, and tidying up some wiring that had been added over the years for fog lights and
other accessories that had been fitted in the past. Soon we’ll have that finished and will be
able to bolt the front guards and front panel back on for good, and then concentrate on
some of the more cosmetic work to make the car look a bit better than it does now. Work
on the Veteran continues and is really only cosmetic in nature. During the last month |

; 2 have removed all of
the brightwork and
sent it to a metal
polisher to have the
nickel plating
buffed up
professionally. It
had been taking me
hours to make any
impression at all
with Autosol metal

polish, and |
PR decided that_lf I
Working bee day at home was ever going to

make any real
progress then I would have to bite the bullet and send it in. Whilst still not perfect, it’s now
100% better, and really is the jewellery that dresses the car up. | also had some paint
mixed up and airbrushed some small areas that had been scratched, and also removed,
stripped and re-varnished the wooden windscreen frame and exposed woodwork around
the body tub, so it’s starting to look much better now. I’ve also repaired a broken hood
bow, and now have the hood back on and fitting well. Hopefully soon it will be ready for
re-registering and the dreaded VIC inspection. | have in the back of my mind a deadline of
early June so I can take part in the VCC restoration of the year run. I won’t be entering it
for judging as it hasn’t been me that has restored it, but it will mark its return to the road
again appropriately, and I’m sure it will add to the day not only for me, but also for the
other keen restorers who have finally got their projects back on the road.

I’ve made an effort to try and get more branch material in this edition, and have also added
a section covering a couple of our members’ cars that are under restoration at the moment,
so | hope you find it interesting. Have a good month.

Colin Hey

Deadline for next Wolseley Word
Friday 1°" June 2012




CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

We are still living on the good time we had in
Taranaki. Colins excellent report and those coloured
photos in the Word confirmed the time we all had. A
week after we were home the opossum skin hand bag
Beryl had ordered at the visit to the Possum factory
during the Rally arrived, much to her excitement.
New Plymouth is 701 miles from Lawrence; we
travelled 1700 miles in total without a hitch (except .
for the windscreen wiper motor). The car used about .

250 ml of oil and averaged 25.6 miles to the gallon.

The extra thrills we had were the many people we t J
met and got to talk to where ever we stopped. | have

noticed the public are becoming more interested in these cars.

We have had our Wolseley for nearly 20 years. When we got the car it was something
good to have and use and others also enjoyed it. Like the rest of you we become very
familiar with our cars and in our case the car is 20 years older. | notice this particularly
when now talking to interested members of the public. I find that their questions etc mean
that you are talking to them in more detail because it may be 20 or so years since they
have seen one and their interest and quest for information is more detailed. It is something
| have noticed for some time now and for anyone who doesn't take their car out very often
miss out on. Don't take your car for granted.

Winter well (when it comes) and keep warm.

Gordon Duthie.

SECRETARY’S REPORT |

Hi all,

The wintry blast that hit us over the weekend is, sadly,
the hint of what is to come for the next wee while. It
also brought some badly needed rain to the south, as it
is still very dry down here. Today is much better,
and tomorrow is looking even better still. More good
days left of our summer / autumn season yet, | hope.
But never to mind, because the coming winter season
gives us the opportunity to leave the house painting
and gardening behind (like I do lots of that anyway)
and provides the encouragement to get the car right
for next summer, and whatever travelling
opportunities that will provide for us. Winter is a good project time, so good luck and
happy restoration work in your lovely heated garages.

As you will now, our National Rally has now been held, and a great big THANK YOU
and also CONGRATULATIONS to the Rally Team for a job jolly well done’. From
what | have heard, it went really well and was much enjoyed by all those who attended.




SECRETARY’S REPORT

Just today | received my copy of the Wolseley Hornet (the magazine from the Victoria
Club in Australia), and they have a 9 page report and photos on their journey here for the
Rally, including the days before and afterwards. | have not yet had a chance to read the
whole article by Graham Keys and crew, but they wrote “The Rally was a complete
success, due mostly to the hard work of Michael, Raewynn and their dedicated helpers”.
Another hard act to follow, but a challenge being looked into for 2014.

With our Branch Annual General Meetings coming up, now is the time to look at how you
support the Branch, and the Club. Can you do a little more? Would you have the time to
be a member of your local Branch Committee? We all need to think about how we help,
and how much we do to make our Club a success. It doesn’t take much, and every little
bit that anyone does makes it a bit easier for your Branch, and our Club, to run. It’s not
too late, yet.

Well, in the words of Bugs Bunny “That’s All Folks”. For now anyway.

Keep those Wolseley Wheels turning, and stay safe.

Cheers, Bill

Driving Under Influence - Irish Style.

Recently a routine police patrol was parked outside a bar in Donegal Town After last call,
the officer noticed a man leaving the bar so apparently intoxicated that he could barely
walk. The man stumbled around the parking lot for a few minutes, with the officer
quietly observing. After what seemed an eternity, in which he tried his keys on five
different vehicles, the man managed to find his car and fall into it. He sat there for a few
minutes as a number of other patrons left the bar and drove off. Finally he started the car,
switched the wipers on and off; it was a fine, dry summer night, flicked the blinkers on
and off a couple of times, honked the horn and then switched on the lights. He moved the
vehicle forward a few inches, reversed a little, and then remained still for a few more
minutes as some more of the other patrons' vehicles left. At last, when his was the only
car left in the parking lot, he pulled out and drove slowly down the road. The police
officer, having waited patiently all this time, now started up his patrol car, put on the
flashing lights, and promptly pulled the man over and administered a breathalyser test.
To his amazement, the breathalyser indicated no evidence that the man had consumed
any alcohol at all! Dumbfounded, the officer said, 'I'll have to ask you to accompany me
to the police station. This breathalyser equipment must be broken. "I doubt it," said
Paddy, truly proud of himself. "Tonight I'm the designated decoy!
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BRANCH NEWS and EVENTS

Auckland Branch
News and Coming Events

This past month has been
a quiet month on the
Wolseley front. I think
we must all have been
recovering from the great
rally at the end of last
month. However we do
have upcoming events
and hope to see as many
of you there as possible.

Coming Events:

Saturday 19 May 2012 - at 11.00 a.m. to visit Mainline Steam Trust at 23 Cheshire
Street, Parnell. Cost is $5.00 per head. There is plenty of parking down at the premises.

Sunday 24 June 2012 — Mid winter Christmas roast dinner and movie at Westwind
Theatre at 177 Riversdale Road, Avondale. Meet there at about 4.00 p.m. for a meal at
4.30p.m. followed by the movie. Cost is $25.00 per adult and $10.00 per child under 12
years of age. This is always a very popular event. Please confirm attendance and numbers
no later than 20 June 2012 to Noeline Billing on 278-3944.

Sunday July 2012 - Date to be confirmed — Ngatea Water Gardens. More details next
month.

Sunday 29 July 2012 - Auckland Branch Annual General Meeting to be held at 2.30p.m
at the Ellerslie War Memorial Hall, Committee Room, on Main Highway Ellerslie. The
hall is situated on Ellerslie Panmure Main Highway and plenty of parking is available in
Arthur Street just behind the Town Hall. Please make the effort to attend this meeting.

Regards
Noeline Billing



BRANCH NEWS and EVENTS - continued

Waikato — Bay of Plenty Branch

News:

We would like to thank the
Manawatu Branch for all the work
and preparation for such a
successful rally. The scenery,
weather and activities were great.
Jack Penny joined with Colin
Rowley from Australia as his
driver; they have formed a strong
friendship after Jack loaned him
his 6/110 for the Coromandel
rally. They both loved the rally
and everyone enjoyed Jacks
enthusiasm and friendship, and
the work he puts into his cars. He
IS an inspiration to us younger

Jack Penny’s Vanden Plas 4 Litre R at the National Rally

ones. We had a good attendance from our branch, everyone will be looking forward to the
next rally with motivation. | hope to have my 18/85 finished soon, with upholstery colours
having been the hold up, and big expense.

On February 12th we had an enjoyable, relaxing run around Lake Rotoiti, with a lunch
stop at the lake, we met up with members from an Austin club who just happened to be
doing the same trip. On the way home we enjoyed, afternoon tea at Pukehina at Jack
Penny's Batch. We had 4 cars attend, all agreed we should do it again next year.

Stephen Belcher

|
-

Our February Run to Lake Rotoiti
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BRANCH NEWS and EVENTS - continued
Waikato — Bay of Plenty Coming Events:

May 27th

Run to Ohope beach for lunch, and free time, and relax at Awakeri hot pools on the way
home. Meet at the Mad Butcher 11th Ave at 10:00AM to travel together. Phone Stephen
07 5763773 if coming.

24th June:

Mid Winter Dinner and Movie at the Westwind Theatre Riversdale Road Avondale
Auckland. At 4:00pm we’ll have a roast dinner, and movie after dinner. The cost is $25.00
Adults, children under 12, $10.00. Contact Noeline Billing before June 17th on

09 2783944 with numbers. Noeline is organising this for us if we wish to attend, we have
been previously and is definately well worth the trip up.

AGM:

7th July Saturday

At Tauranga Citizens Club 12:00 meet for lunch meeting afterwards around 1:30pm, the
club will subsidise towards Lunch.

Manawatu Branch News:

On Sunday, 29 April 2012 we enjoyed yet another successful combined club run with the
Dannevirke Wheels Club. Eleven cars met at Dannevirke for a drive to Porangahau via Te
Uri, and another two joined us at Porangahau where we had a really nice lunch at the local
pub. We couldn’t have asked for better weather — it was a beautiful fine day, if a little
windy. The rain

we had on Friday
and Saturday
dampened down
the metal roads
nicely, so driving
was very
pleasant. The
route offered up
lots of fabulous
views; at times
seeming like we
were driving okl W 5 R e
along the top of BT 7 i o AR

R

the world. And, "~ Runto Porangahau o
of course, the

trees in their Autumn splendour gave added interest. It’s been too long since we last had
an outing like this. Thank you to Ivan & Mary for organising this run



12

BRANCH NEWS and EVENTS - continued
Manawatu Branch Coming Events:

Mark your calendars for our AGM, which has been programmed for Sunday, 22 July at
the Rat’s Hole in Bulls, starting 10:30am. But, before we get to that, there will be a
“President’s Run” on Sunday, 17 June meeting at the Feilding Railway Station, 10:00am —
open invitation to other clubs to join us. Don’t miss these dates!
Regards,

Michelle Thompson

Neison Branch News:

Not a lot to report - we have no runs planed at present. Phlip and | enjoyed the Natonal
Rally. It was well organised and a lot of fun. We ran the Hornet on super coming home
and got 44 m.p.g. It was disappointing to have only 3 Wolseleys from the south Island on
the Rally. People don’t realise what they are missing - once you have done one Rally you
want to do more. You meet a lot of people with the same interest, and forge new
friendships. Your Wolseley doesn’t have to be flash to enter.

Talking of Wolseleys Philip has the Wolseley Hornet we got from the West Coast all
painted now, and the next job is to rebuild the front end, the running gear and then put the
motor back in. We have a guy in Nelson who has two Wolseley Wasps for sale 1934 and
1935. | think they both need a full restoration, but they are for sale at only $300.00 each.
Phone Dave on (03)5449918 or 0220261603 if you are interested.

Kind regards, Bryan Stansbury.

Ch'ristchurch Branch News:

We had another good working bee at Idlewood at the beginning of April, and our third
container is now fitted out with shelving and is slowly being filled with sorted parts.
Although it’s a great facility now, our band of hard-working regulars is always finding
ways of making our club base even better, and as it grows in size it is also becoming more
visited by our members — not only to help, but also to look for and purchase parts for their
various projects.

It looks as though the latest addition is going to be the “roofing-in” of about half of the
length of our car storage area. Eddie Bishop has donated three lengths of light railway iron
which will span the width between the containers, and these will eventually be covered by
some purlins and netting, and topped off with a good quality PVVC waterproof tarp. This
will keep the weather off any two parts cars we have stored in the area, and also provide
some shelter if our working bees happen to coincide with wet weather.

We had a great run early in May, when we visited the Time Traveller’s Museum in
Oxford. This is a very new private museum, and has been put together by two “Popular
Culture” collectors who have amassed a collection of around 3000 items and put them on
show in a 12m x 6m garage in the back yard of their private home on the outskirts of
Oxford. The items are mainly centred around toys and movie themes, and date back to
about the 1920°s when moving pictures was just starting to hit its straps. There is a strong
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BRANCH NEWS and EVENTS - continued

focus on television and movie-related toys — action figures and dolls, sci-fi toys and
games, and of course movie posters and memorabilia. Everything is displayed in cabinets
or on display boards, theme music plays, and we even entered the museum through a look-
alike Tardis from Doctor Who — all really well done. It took around 30 minutes to have a
good look through, however if one stopped to read all of the explanations and display
boards it would be very easy to kill an hour or two in there. The museum is now open
every Sunday, and also by arrangement, and I’m sure it will grow as word gets around and
as more people and groups visit. It’s indeed the kind of place where you would be happy
to drop off your old toys rather than put them away in a box in the attic to be forgotten and

enjoyed by no-one.
T AT
R )

75

L".: -« I\ My 2

Club members in Dalek territory at the Time Traveller’s museum in Oxford

After emerging from the time-warp, we all gathered around a Dalek in the middle of the
garden to have a group photo taken. I clearly remember being scared witless of those
things when | was a young kid — even though they were on TV. Doctor Who wasn’t my
favourite programme, although clearly it still spins the props for some people.

Once we’d disarmed the Dalek, we drove around to the local sports ground and enjoyed
our afternoon tea and a good chat sitting in the glorious Autumn sunshine — a good way to
end the outing.

Coming up this month we have the Ashburton Rotary Rally which is detailed below. This
Is always a popular and well-attended event, and is worth the one-hour trip south to join
the fun. Don’t forget the Ashburton Swap Meet this coming Saturday as well. There are
often good finds there for car enthusiasts in particular, but there are also lots of other



BRANCH NEWS and EVENTS - Christchurch Branch, continued....

interesting stalls and sale sites that will keep everyone happy as they browse around. Don’t
forget the gumboots if there is any chance of rain before or during the day — the ground
soon turns muddy in places.

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome new member Simon Verkerk to our
branch. Simon purchased a 6/110 Mk 2 from Darfield some months ago, and is working
towards getting it back on the road soon.

Christchurch Branch Coming Events:

Saturday 5™ May - Ashburton Swap Meet, Tinwald - starts bloody early!!!

Sunday 6™ May - Ashburton Rotary Classic and Vintage Run g
Note; Change of start venue - Meet at the Ashburton Showgrounds which are Iocated at
the northern end of the town behind the John Deere Agency. Get there before 10.00am
(9.30 if possible). The run will this year take us to the Blair Family property “Lagmhor” in
the Westerfield area. You can bring your lunch or buy it at the sausage sizzle that will be
operating at the finish point. Entry fee is $20 per vehicle, with all proceeds going to St
John’s. The special interest vehicles this year are commercials. Should be a good day.

Saturday 12™ May - Working Bee at Idlewood.

Arrive at a time to suit you — someone will be there from 8.30 onwards. Come prepared to
do anything that suits you — sorting parts, building shelving, planting shrubs, etc. Morning
tea will be provided, and if you would like to stay into the afternoon, bring something to
throw on the barbeque, sammies, whatever.

Sunday 3™ June - Timaru All British Day 0 |7
Anyone interested in attending will need to be at the display area in
NG

Caroline Bay in Timaru for the public display between 9.30am and VA

10.30 am. All of the cars will then be set off on an easy run to a

country venue, arriving around mid-day. After the run, afternoon tea and an informal
prizegiving will be held at the VCC rooms on the south end of Timaru. This is always a
good event

Saturday 9™ June - Working Bee at Idlewood.

Sunday 17™ June - Mid-Winter Christmas run and lunch at a café near
Kirwee. Full details in the next newsletter — expressions of interest will be required.

The following 4 pages come from the NZ Federation of Motoring Clubs, of which our Club is a
member. There are some interesting items in it which will be of interest to many. My apologies for the
quality of the items — they were sent to us in a low-resolution format which hasn’t copied well.
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The Govemmant has commencad a tetalled raview of the
Warrant of Fimess and commercial Certificate of Fitness
regimes, and the operalor ana vehicie licensing (T2ga’)
Systems.

Announcing the review, Minister of Transport Gesmy
Eroaniae sald the reform had the potential 20 save millions

of dollars In unnecessary costs and time %or householts
and businessas.

“We nead to make sure e warrant of Stness and cadificate
of #ness and ransport services licensing systems are stil
cost effective and M for purpose. For example, the 5.5
mition warmant of #ness INSPECons 3 year COst Car CAners

Tabie 1: Inspection frequency In other countries (years)
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WoF and rego review announced

around $250 milion In Inspection fees, 50 we need {0
ensure the rationaie for all he 35pecss of hose systems
are clear and justiied

“However, safety will remain 3 key priorty In considering
any changes,” Mr Browniee said

More than 14 milion vehicte cerification and licens!
transactions take place each yex, which puts signiscan
administratve ang compliance burdens on households,
businesses and govemment agencies that procass these
transactions, the Minister saia

“It 15 sensbie 10 [0ok 3t how the govemment coud 3ke
advantage of tachnological developments to make
lcensing easier and offer petter
value for money soimtions.”

) P03 ‘I

New Zealand's vehicie Inspection

system Is one of hie most requent

EoTer

in the OECD (see table). The
review will look at whather the

current regme |Is defvering the

Dest balance between compliance

costs and safety Denetis, and If
ossible, whether costs and

qman

nconvenience for venicke owners
can be ragucad while mantaning

or Improving satety.

m‘:’l

Options May INCuge r2viewing the

frequency of the WoF and
poSSIoiy the scope of the test.

-

§§

continued on page 2

03 Badaachas ol

HwC




The review will Inciude 3 fgoTUS EXamination of cosis
and benefis of any Proposed change.

The WoF review w nalty sl Over 3 year
390 after the NZ Agency did some praiminary
work, and iaer briefed FOMC member ciubs at our
2011 AGM. The Ministry of Transport, who will be
unge the review In erehp with the NZTA,
andmedwsatme201g MhMayane‘lhgm

The review Is expected 1o be compieted by the end of
the year, pubdic consultations are expected in May of
Jure. The FOMC Is aiready consigenng our posison,
but clubs m3y want 10 consider what changes Mey
would 12 10 see (and why) and et us know — emall

your views 10 secretary@Iome co nz

*  More Informaion: www.Irans LQJVI.I'IZITXJ!WOM’
Lana/Pages/Veniciel ICa nsngRECN 350X

2012 AGM

The Federation's 177 Annual General 5
helg in on ﬂlly.lom 0
This Is the first time the AGM has

the work of the

yoerouam. 50 If you want to have Input, (e AGM
is your chance. Clubs are entitied to send as many

obsasvers 3s they ke — cost Is $15 per person.

The venue is the Car Ciub rooms In Haford
Piace, at the bofiom of Jackson Street, Petone. More
Information has been posted 1o member cubs

with subscription renewal NOTCES, Of you can
regtshahmmammnsm www fomc.org nz/

As usua the AGM format features guest spaallers In
the moming and Me formal ciud business ater lunch.
This year's gues! speakers Inciude the Ministry of
Tnuponoummngpmpomb review the WoF

and vehice This affects all

owners, but is of Interest 1o owners
of enthusiast vehicies who travel moderate mileages
betwesn WoFs.

ACC will 3is0 be present to explain the Insurance
scheme and discuss motor vehicks ievies, and why they
difer betweaen petrol and dlesel vehicies and vehicle
type. tnis is of interest {0 all motorists but

enthusiasis who own multiple vehicies dut
can only use one 3t atme yet are muitipie ACC
levies the icence fee. If you can spare the
entire day, feel free 10 just attend the session that
Interests you most.

* For more information, contact
SegRROQOMC o 02
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EDITORIAL

Hertage venicie owners will be Inferested In pians 1 review
our WoF, CoF and vehicle licensing mc:?mmmw
n mmnum
N e
maumtm sma"gdm

'S N0 secret that NZ'&  Inspecton is Me
most fraquent In the world. countries have an annual
ofien iess newer cars. In

's Deen Interesting 3s we Degin to dedbate reducing the WoF
fFeguency, to follow the recant dedate In the UK where twas
puposedbmhesmy Inspaction (MoT In thair iingo)

fom annually to bi-annualy, and dispense with It itogether
for pre- 1360 vehicles {see pags 4)

pecause the classic car )
e Federation of Briteh Historic Vehicke Clubs and the classic
car tha for fear that owners
coutan'f be frusted 10 mantain thelr vehicles safety outside a
regime, and that treatment for cider

Perhaps the Iatier [s a valid concem which neads to be
managed , but & seems odd that 3 Inspection
BMMMMaM@ebmbmwm
0ad. AWOF In NZ justas a MoThmeuc.lsmmon

e day s lssuad. mmﬁ
nelggledhropaw'gmm w&rnuw
amwammdmwmmm

other therefore, vehice owners ave a

enswe lsdlmbbemwmmmm
mwmmumwmm

oroken and lssues ks prakes or

] .mmouwummm

True, Kiwis are probadly not 3s good at thelrcars
35 o In Australia of the UK — but then going
away wih the WoF aitogether ks unilkely to be an option In
Me review here.

One would have tnat and Ci3sSiC Car owners

in the UK are better at

dm!ummmm-evmlnm

WoF — we should seek additions mww
vehicles. Perhaps an annual oF bannuad I e
rest of N2 feat moves to annual, or 3 /ess Invasive test

Al the very least, If annuai jons are
vety' uspeams good




INSURANCE UPDATE

Rural Fire Risks are a Major Financial Hazard
Frightening fnancial 1065 can b inflicted on both cubs
ieave the 12gai a3 10 EXpIore e fecreasonsl GEIGHTE of
e graat outooors.

R iy

event, such 35 3 hot fom an exhaust starting 3 fre,
Indivioual vehicie nor home angd

|

of the cover.

Clubs and Individuais can aiso be heid llable for
0N Tor the costs and 105568 Incurred If they just
w&?&nmmma‘amgt“ o
even noting do Tt ¥youstata
fire or are unfortunate enough to be In the area of where 3

fire breaks out and you have no insurance cover hen you
Could loee your home and other assels. If 3 fire occurs

while an off-road event is being nun by a cub
the offcere of the

vehicie and other clubs which go off
road into and state forests or wildemess the
broker John conz)
has additional cover under the Ruradl

Fire Services Act provisions In our Pudbfic Liability
Insurance.

To obtain §$1,000,000 of Rural Fire Services Act Coverwit
cost an additiona $175.00 plus GST over he annua
Liablity Pollcy premium, L.e. $333 75 plus $175.00 totailing
a premium of $554 06 {inci. GST).

To have $500,000 under the Rural Fire Services Act the
woud be $393.75 + $150, totaling $625.31
Inciuding levies ang GST
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LEGISLATION UPDATE

A round-up of pianned legisatve changes that may anect
club memoers:

Changes Road User Charges

Partiament has approved the Road User Charges Bil,
which Is scheduled 10 take affect from 1 August 2012. The

changes are the ovemaul ofthe RUC s since
It was Introduced iglgﬂm; {see Wneel Torgue issue 9).

*There will be 285 red tape for operators and the
govemment, and the s wiil be e3slar 1o understand
and fairer for ak those who pay RUC.” said Transport
Minlster Gerry Brownies.

Provisions In the BH Incluge:

* ghing every heavy vehicke 2 permanent RUC weight

* removai of the time Scence system and supplementary
hcences

*  afaverand simpler struciure In relation o offences and

penaities, paricuiary for ight vehicies
*  System mprovements (o enadle grpare.'camﬂame

The FOMC submittas on the draft Bill, and four of fe
committee went to Wellington to present our submission
t0 the Transport and indusinal Relatons Sefect Comminee
opu;ongtg.:ac hearings. The FOMC aiso met with some
0 MPs to ralse our cbjections. NZ First was the
only party that voted against the BIL

Qur submission ralsed several concems, in particuiar that
the new RUC sysiem takes 3 “one size Ms 3l @

and Imposss 3 new gross laden weight levy on 3 heavy
vehicles. We said this panicularty disadvantages uniaden
hertage venicies and motorhomes whose Operating
weignis are much jess Nian GLW and 5o wil end up

mofe than under Me oid nominatad weight' regime. Some
mMOolorhome owners %3ce a 100% Increase In RUC faes.
The new system also Introduces three broad weight bands
to repiace the more fiexibie 1-tonne Increments under he
0¥ scheme.

AMﬂeBmmmmmmmmM
to be worked through. The Ministry of Transport recently
cmsutedonmmsememmemstomeﬂuc
vehicle ciasses and welght bands In which we strongly
raised some objections and recommendations.

continued on page 4
3



FOMC member the Motor Caravan Association issued 3
press release crticising aspects of the 5ii which we had
ralsed In our submissions, and MCA and FCMC commitiee
member Fred Fallows was iater Intenviewad on Radio NZ
Su , e FOMC was iInvii2d 10 3 with
the MoT who were weall aware of the effects these
proposals wouid Nave on Me owners of 3 great numbder of
heavy recreatonal vehicles. They were adia to 38surs us
m:rewmngonamenmmchsmmmgey

55 OUr concems, before the weight bands and %Bes
are finalised.

* A copy of the FOMC's submission on the BlW, and
consequentfaf amendments can be und on our

websie: Www.IOmE co nzumant
Changes to car licence, rules for trailers

From Apnl 2012, the maximum laden weight imit of a
venicis, or combined vehicie and Taler, thatcan be artven
on 3 Ciass 1 (car) licence, Increased from £,500kg to

6,000Kg.

Al the same time, the Vehicle Lighting Rule was amendad
to require 3l new trales 10 be Mied with rear stop lamps
and Indicators. Formeny, rear stop lamps and Indieators
only needed 1o be fed ¥ the size of the traller or load
prevents the stop lamp signal of the towing vehiie, or
arm signais of the driver, from being seen from behind the
tralier. The ruie change 00es not 30 to
wng . m.,ptyretmspecnvay
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GPS DEVICES NO SUBSTITUTE FOR SPEEDOS

More and more peopie have GPS equipment these .
mdsomezveusngcpsnmmtaeg‘ekspeed Hoa?s?r
heNZ h3as confimmed that

that rely on 3 GPS signal do not meet the WoF
requirements.

This Is because GPS dont 3iways display the speed at
any given moment, such 3s In tunnels, paring duleings,
on NCiNEs OF N gOrges, O SoMetmes bad waaher Whan

the signal is lost, e reading displays the a5 zer.
This does not meet NZ'PA'S requirement that “the

spesdometer must be In good WOrking order and operate
while the vehice Is moving forward.”

The NZTA Rule and WoF guideines have recently been
ciarified, aoding the word ‘Contnuously’ to the definition,
and now siate: ‘Speedanetef meaans an Insyument In 3
mosor vehicie that continuously ndicates 0 the dnver e
forward spaed of the vehicie I efer kilometres per hour
or miies per hour. For clarficaZon, this definition coes not

Inciuge the speed provided by 3 GPS system.”

A recent Consumer article on GPS noted that
*_fuctuations In speed and direction (such 3s fast
acceleration, going up or down hill and turning tight
comers) cause GPS units to i0se speed accuracy
gramatically. Atmospheric and other technical aspects of
saelites can als0 Cause eTors 10 GRS accuracy. Sodon't
use your GPS 35 3 fall-safe speedo.. ”

- reproduced courtesy of the LVVTA

News FrRom AROUND THE WORLD

UK considers abolishing safety checks
for pre-1960 vehicles

The UK Department for Transport recently consuited on
reviewing its annual wamant of thess — known In
that country as the MoT — which proposals to
extend the test fraquency to bi-annually, and scrapping
tests for pre-1960 cars and motorcycles. The proposais

would classic vehicies into ine with pre-1250
goods “which have been MoT-exempt since 1988,
Ofher options for CONSINEraton Were 3 pre-1345 or 3 pre-

mgammmmhmmuﬂlzsmm
es ow was
el oider vehicies only traveliing ges

in announcing the proposais, the Roads Minister sald
ciassic and historic vehicies are often very wel maintaned
by their owners and have 3 much lower accident and MoT
fallure rate than newer cars. Many of the features of the
maodem MOT test are also not sultadle for 2sting casskc
vehicies bult more than MMy years ago.

The Department for Transport consultaion paper noted
that the estimated 162,000 pre-1360 vehicies In the UK
make up less than 0.5% of the 32.7 million vehicies

tohave a MoT test, and that two-ihirds
of pre-1260 velvcies drive jess than 500 mies 3
year. Wnen suomitied foc thelr annuat test, pre-1560
vehicies have a falure rate of iess than 10%, compared to
over 3% for post-1950 vehicies.

Surpdsihgy, e proposals were not well supporied by
m , with the AA UK supporting retenson of
the annual test, and the Federation of Britsh Historic
Vehicie Ciubs only Supparting 2 pre- 1920 cut-off.

The for subsequently announced

that there woukd beno o the annual MOT frequency
public feadoack. A gecision on exempling olosr

vehicies Nas not yet been made.

No more rego labels in South Australia

As of July 2011, regisiration |abels are no longer baing
Issued for Eght vehicies In South Australa. Regstration
renewa periods have aiso reduced to onfy two options, 3
or 12 months.

The onus ls on the onver of a
vehicle to make sure It is
registered. The State
Govemment has added an option
to check vehicle registration via
website, phone or a recently
launchad iPhone app.

L R TR

O

ARG SO N
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SELL, BUY, and EXCHANGE

WANTED:

An original set of Ace rimbellishers for my 6/90 — these are 15”. Please contact John
Macadam on (03) 487 9399, or email Mcadamj@chemistry.otago.ac.nz

A club member in the Wanaka area that would be willing to allow the use of their
Wolseley for a small wedding? I’m not too fussed what type, as long as it’s not a
Hornet (mini) it’ll be fine. Of course I’ll cover the owners’ costs etc. Contact Andrew
Stone on Andrew.Stone@beca.com

Does any one have an 18/85 FWD they might be selling/trade? | have my black 6/80
that | would need to swap with the deal or sell outright. The 6/80 is a runner and drives
well — | can provide more details on request, but my heart is set on a 18/85. If you can
help in my quest | would be appreciative.

Contact Derek Watson (Christchurch) on dc.watson@xtra.co.nz

FOR SALE:

1963 Wolseley 1500 - Current rego & W.O.F. Excellent runner. Tidy condition. Twin
carbs. Colour: Maroon. Regulary used on rallies. Some spares. Contact Arnold
Mortensen. Phone 07- 5441010.

To place your advert, telephone, post, or email details to the Editor, Colin Hey

Our Member’s Restorations

This is Philip Stansbury’s Hornet restoration
now well underway. It’s been painted in Dark
Green, and is soon to have the engine and
gearbox fitted back in. This car was recovered
~ from the West Coast last year.

Anthony Dacre has set about restoring this 6/90
Series 2, which he purchased from Nelson last
year. On the whole it’s a good sound car and
still very original, so is well worth doing. He
also has another one in the same workshop, but
it’s quite rusty and will be a real mission.
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